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Senator Fifield asked: 
 
Have any voluntary or involuntary redundancies been offered to staff?  If so, how have staff 
been identified for such offers?  Are there such plans for the future? 
 
Answer: 
 
Since the period commencing 1 June 2010, 19 staff have been offered and accepted voluntary 
redundancies. In the same period, there have been no involuntary redundancies. Staff are 
identified for an offer of voluntary redundancy in line with the provisions of the FaHCSIA 
Collective Agreement 2009-2011. Future plans to offer voluntary redundancies are 
determined by the operational requirements of the Department. 
  
 
 
 
 


